Marshall Child Development Center 

February Newsletter 2018
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director….!
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2. Tell your caregiver what is wrong

When your child is sick: yihyeur chic, evenif your chii




Just a friendly reminder of some of the things we will send your child home for.  Please remember that if we call you to tell you that your child is sick and needs be picked up from school, you must be here within 30 minutes to get your child.  Please have a backup plan for care and emergency contacts so we can reach you when needed.  We have steps in place to help with the spread of germs, but we also need your help by keeping your child home if they are sick or picking them up promptly when they become sick at school.  We hate to see our little ones sick!
I am looking forward to the parent training this Saturday, February the 3rd from 9am-11am.  This training will take place in the MCDC Cafeteria.  Breakfast items will be available.  See you there!
If you haven’t already, check out our tentative calendar for 2018 that can be found on our website.  Go ahead and fill your calendar with special events and the holidays that we will be closed.  

The center’s operating hours are 6:45am-5:45pm.  Please remember not to leave your child in a room before 6:45am and to have your child picked up and out of the building by 5:45pm each day.
This year we embark on the adventure of reaccreditation!  We are currently accredited by The National Accreditation Commission.  This accreditation must be renewed every three years.  2018 is our year to renew!  One of the processes required for reaccreditation is a parent survey.  This survey will probably go out around the May timeframe, but I wanted to give you a heads up and let you know what that is going to look like.  We are required to have at least 60% participation.  A few of the questions are:
· My child and I were provided an orientation to the program that included a visit in the classroom for a period of time that allowed both of us to be comfortable in the new surrounding.
· I have been given a copy of the written policies and procedures of the program.
· I am permitted access to the program and to my child’s classroom during all hours of operation and am made to feel welcome.
· The administration provides me with important information about the program on a regular basis.
· Staff members communicate with me on an on-going basis about my child’s experiences and activities.
More to come…..

Most classroom will be having Valentine parties this month.  Please remember that any food brought into the center to share with the children has to be store bought.  No homemade items can be served.  Also remember that any items brought in need to be nut free.  Thank you!!

Please let me know if you have any questions!

Kelli Wright, Director

256-544-8607

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
From the Board of Directors…!

It’s been a pretty exciting year so far.  With snow-days and furloughs, it’s hard to believe it’s already February.  Here are a couple things I wanted to let families know:
I know the uncertainty associated with a government shutdown is compounded when you are wondering about childcare.  In the past, MCDC has always had to shut down when the government did.  We had some good discussions with the Center this time, and there’s a sentiment from Center Management that they don’t want to force us to close.  Given that MCDC staff are employees of our non-profit organization and not the government, they don’t get furloughed.  The bottom line is that it comes down to the ability to keep the facility open and supported.  We had reached agreement by the end of the first day of the last furlough that we would be able to stay open… then the government promptly re-opened anyway.  As we approach the end of the current CR, our approach will be the same, but there will always be some uncertainty with the Center’s ability to support the facility.  However, we will stay open until we can’t, and we will communicate to our families if and when we have to close.

On another topic, we will again have elections for board members this spring.  Please start considering running for one of the positions.  This year, we will elect a President, Secretary, and Registrar to 2-year terms and both member-at-large positions for a 1-year term.  If you are considering running for one of the positions and have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me or other board members.  Remember, MCDC is parent run, so it needs parent involvement to operate.

Regards,

Brian Mulac

President, MCDC Board of Directors

Upcoming Events:

February 2nd=
Board Meeting 11:30am

February 3rd=
Darkness to Light Training for Parents 9am-11am

February 6th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

February 16th=
Field Day with The Big Green Bus


Board Meeting 11:30am

February 19th=
CENTER CLOSED

February 23rd=
Meet The Big Green Bus

Coming Up in March:
Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast on the 2nd
The Big Green Bus Classes start on the 2nd
Staff Meeting on the 8th
Preschool A Mexican Egg Hunt on the 21st
MCDC Egg Hunt on the 22nd
Hello from Infant A
Six little cupids fill our infant room this month with lots of love for all. Our activities will include lots of different textures for sensory activities. Red will be the color for our art materials when using our play dough and paint. 

Our infant activities fit easily within an infant’s daily routine of feeding, eating, diapering, and playing, and will stimulate learning at the same time. Some examples are listening to music, looking in a mirror, and tracking an object. 

Parents don’t forget to bring in family photos for our language wall. The infants love to look at and talk about their family pictures on the wall. 

Happy Valentine’s Day! 
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Greetings from Infant B’s beautiful babies. 

Pretend play, also called make believe play, symbolic play, and dramatic play, is one of the ways that young children come to understand the world around them. While true pretend play is emerging between ages one and two, its foundation is established during early infancy. As infants become increasingly aware of the world around them, they begin to imitate what they see. They actively explore objects to find out what they can do. As infants interact with significant people in their lives they build the understanding they will need to engage in pretend play. Pretend play is so essential, to healthy development. Young infants don’t require special materials. Interactions daily will intrigue and fascinate infants more than any toys or props. 
Have a great month! 
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings from Creeper A, the jamming Crew, we are happy once again to talk to you.

We come to share with you what our month has in store, you can read about it on the daily sheet or come play with us on the floor.

It’s the month of February, a month that we learn to share. We try to be nice to our friends and not pull our teachers hair.

It’s a month of friendship so the celebration of the New Year is behind. As we practice our dancing, candy hearts and chocolates on our minds.

The month will be packed with lots of fun things to do. There will be a week of sharing, playing drums, patty cake too.

Learning our colors and finding animals we know. One day we will even have a finger puppet show.

We’ll be using our hands to improve our motor skills, pushing cars and trucks around and watching colorful spinning wheels.

We’ll read lots of stories and practice talking on the phone, give us a call, our conversations won’t last long.

Now that our talk has drawn to a close, we want to remind you once again. Don’t forget about signing your child in and out, full signature, we’ll have plenty of pens.

Until next time.
The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Hello from Creeper B, 

We have had a lot of fun in the month of January. But we have to say we will be glad for the cold weather to be over. We like to take the creepers on buggy rides but it has been too cold. 

We have two special days in February to celebrate. On February 14th we will have a special snack and are going to swap valentine’s books with each other. In the past we have done it on Christmas but we changed it to Valentine’s Day. We will be closed on February 19th, for Presidents Day!

As a reminder please label all your children’s clothes with their name and all bottles should have your child’s name on them. I hope that y ’all have a great month. 
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
We can’t believe February is upon us. Where has the time gone? I would like to take this time and welcome our new busy bees to the hive. We have adjusted very well with our new friends. 
Events happening this month will be our friendship party on February 14th at 2:45. This will be just for the children. We will post a signup sheet for snacks and a list of children’s names to exchange valentines.
On another note, it is still very cold outside so please make sure your child has a warm coat and a winter change of clothes so they can stay warm. 
Thanks for all you do and the support you give us.  You are appreciated. 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Wow! January has flown by! We have had a great start to the New Year! We also had a few snow days that we hope you and your children got to enjoy. Now that February is upon us, we are hoping for warmer temperatures so that our sweet toddlers can enjoy some outside time again. I know they have missed getting to go outside every morning and afternoon and can’t wait to go back out. A few lesson plans we will be doing include friendship, using the potty (since we have a few older ones in the classroom) and transportation. 

A few dates we would like to highlight are: February 14th: Valentine’s Day

February 19th: Center Closed (President’s Day)
The Safari Explorers (EA)
Dear parents, 

In January we enjoyed learning about the New Year. Then we found out about winter and what to wear to keep warm. We also learned about penguins, polar bears, and Mr. Groundhog’s special day. In February we will learn about dinosaurs. We will have friendship week with a party on February 14th at 3:00. We will have February 19th off for President’s Day. Then we will learn about Presidents and have fun with Dr. Seuss. 

We have welcomed several new friends and several old friends have moved up. Please check your child’s cubby daily for important notes and art work. Please make sure your child has a coat and weather appropriate clothes. We will go out whenever possible. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)
It is amazing to see how fast time is flying by! We are already beginning February. As expected, we have a fun filler February planned. This month we will be celebrating and exploring President’s Day, friendship. Groundhogs, and any other topics our children find interesting. To make this a productive month here are some reminders. 

1. Parents are welcomed to come read stories to the class just let us know when you would like to come and we will have the class ready. 

2. Please remember to sign in and out daily with your full signature.

3. Please remember to check your cubbies daily for all information and your children creative expression. 

4. Please make sure your child has plenty of changes of clothes that are weather appropriate. 
It is a pleasure to teach your children! If you have any questions, suggestions, or concerns please feel free to call us. 
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
January has been quite eventful as we are all trying to get back on schedule. We will continue to work with the children to help them transition back into a classroom routine. Hopefully, we will have some consistency soon. 

Our themes/letters for the month:  

Groundhogs/Shadows “Qq”, Valentine Symbols “Rr”, Dr. Seuss “Ss”, and Friendship Week “Tt”. We will be focusing this month on our socialization skills; playing and getting along better with our friends, sharing, taking turns, and being respectful to one another. 

We will exchange Valentine’s on Wednesday, February 14th during our Morning Circle and we will have a special snack in the afternoon. This will be a small celebration and all parents are welcome to attend but not necessarily expected. 

If, at any time, you have concerns or questions about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know.
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Hello February! We have a fabulous February planned! We will be closed February 19th in honor of President’s Day! Our class will have our Valentine’s Day party February 14th at 3 pm! Please help your child make valentines for the class! We will send a list with all the names the week before the party. The themes for the month will include: Post Office, Hearts Week, and American Presidents. We encourage you to participate in the family partnership portions of each weekly lesson plan. This helps us to build a strong home/ school partnership! Dr. Seuss week starts at the end of the month! Please take home your weekly lesson plans! Check daily notes to ensure your child does not miss out on the fun activities! 
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


What a blast of fun we had in January! Learning about Winter/Snow, Dinosaurs and especially celebrating 100 days of Pre-K A made our month go by fast! Yes, we are already in the 2nd month of a brand new year, 2018.


We will begin the month learning about our Teeth/Dental Health, Friendship Week, Presidents and Trash and Garbage. The letters for the month are Kk, Xx, Yy and Uu.


During friendship week, we will exchange Valentines. There will be a sign-up sheet for a Special Snack on Valentine’s Day, Wednesday, February 14th.


This month we will also schedule Parent/Teacher conferences. This conference is optional for you, unless we request that you sign up or if you request to meet with your child’s primary caregiver. We will need you to sign your child’s evaluation form. Conferences are scheduled for the week of February 26th through March 2nd.


We have one friend who will celebrate their 5th birthday this month. We wish our friend a very Happy Birthday!


We thank you for all you have done to help us throughout the school year. We are happy and privileged to have your children in our classroom.

Special Events:

February 2nd---Groundhog Day

February 13th-17th---Friendship Week

February 14th---Valentine’s Day

February 19th---Center closed for Presidents Day

February 26th-March 2nd-Parent/Teacher conferences

March 2nd---Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast
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